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Staff Sergeant
James Douglas Mowris

1966 - 2004

The distinguished military career of Staff Sergeant James Douglas Mowris, age 37, ended in the line of duty on January 29, 2004. Staff Sergeant Mowris was one of seven soldiers killed in an explosion during the clearing of an enemy weapons and ammunition cache in Ghazni, Afghanistan. He is survived by his wife Michele, his son Craig, age 14, and his daughter MacKenzie, age 9.

NEW Temporary Health Benefits for Reservists

One provision temporarily authorizes Tricare medical and dental coverage for Reserve component sponsors activated for more than 30 days and their family members.

     A second provision temporarily extends eligibility for Tricare benefits to 180 days for Reserve component sponsors who separate from active duty status during the period Nov. 6, 2003 through Dec. 31, 2004, and their eligible family members.

     The third provision temporarily extends Tricare medical benefits to Reserve component sponsors and family members who are either unemployed or employed but not eligible for employer-provided health coverage.

For more information, please check out the Tricare link at www.Ozarkwarriors.com. 

BOUNCING BUNDLES
www.ozarkwarriors.com, our unit website, has a new page dedicated to all of our proud new parents in the unit. If you have had a recent addition to your family, through birth or adoption please notify  webmaster@ozarkwarriors.com  Basic information listed is: Child's name, parents names, birth date, initial length and weight. There is also a space for "recent news" or a quote from mom or dad. 

To all of our 414th Parents, "Newbees" and "Veterans" alike... We salute you.

FEBRUARY GET TOGETHER
Everyone is invited to a gathering at the unit on February 28th at 4:00 pm (16:00 hrs).  

This means YOU!   Unit members, spouses, parents, siblings, significant others, whoever you are, you are welcome to attend.   
After a short meeting to discuss homecoming/reunion, fundraisers and the like, we will go out for pizza/coffee.    
Childcare will be available, please have your child bring a poster board and markers/decorations for making Welcome Home signs.
 
ONE SOURCE

A  24/7 resource for Soldiers and their families.  You can contact them toll-free at 800.464.8107 or at
www.armyonesource.com
user id:  Army password:  onesource.

GET CONNECTED TODAY
Getting connected is easier than you may think. Several of our family members have started a support network utilizing MSN Messenger. It is easy to download and free to use. To download MSN Messenger simply go to http://messenger.msn.com then click on "Download". The site walks you through the steps needed. Establishing a .net user id password / login is a simple matter, done quickly online, from the same MSN Messenger download page.  Once you have downloaded the program and established your user id, send an email to:  jvogel11@hotmail.com. Kim Vogel will be happy to introduce you into our family circle, with a few initial id names for your friends list. The best time for everyone to "chat", appears to be late in the evenings, after all the little ones are put down to bed. Discussions can be private or conferenced together in a group. We look forward to seeing you online.
Terri L. Birch
 www.ozarkwarriors.com
CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE!

www.ozarkwarriors.com
Many thanks to our Webmaster, Terri Birch for the wonderful job she did of designing and now maintaining our own website.  If you haven’t already checked it out, be sure to visit all the wonderful sites and special links she has created.  Thank you Terri!

MILITARY SCHOLARSHIPS FOR CAMP WAKONDA SUMMER CAMP

     YMCA Camp Wakonda realizes that it is not just the person who goes overseas to serve for our country, but also the entire family that does so. To show appreciation for all that these wonderful families do they are offering a special scholarship for their summer resident and day camp. If you have a member of your family serving overseas The YMCA will give you a 50% scholarship to  attend Camp Wakonda. They have several different programs for ages 8 to 18.  The sessions begin on Sunday afternoon and run through Friday evening.

     Some of the activities include rock climbing, rappelling, zip line, archery, 16 low ropes elements, swimming, soccer, basketball, sand volleyball, softball,  campfires-smores, and much more. They want to offer your children a chance to forget about what is going on in the world for a week or two and just let  them be kids and have fun with others. Camp is a place to help develop values, have fun, and make friends that could last a lifetime. You can check out camp at www.ymcaspringfield.org or call 417-862-7456 and ask for Ally Barnes.

MARRIAGE RETREATS
The Chaplain’s Office is offering

Marriage retreats on July 9 – 11 and September 24 – 26  additional dates to be announced.
For more information, call the Chaplain’s Office at:

800-892-7266,
exts. 1232, 1336 and 1342.
REUNION TRAININGS
With our soldiers scheduled to come home soon, classes are being offered to help with this transitional period.  Homecoming can be difficult, so take advantage of the session nearest your home.
28 February 2004
10:00 am
Det 1, 129th TRANS Co
USARTC
1521 East Laing Street
Osage City, KS
2:00 pm
129th TRANS Co 
USARTC
23 Gardner Drive
Industrial Airport
New Century, KS 
29 February 2004
2:00 pm
450th TRANS Bn, 487th ENG Det, and 482nd ENG
USARTC
715th Griffith Drive
Manhattan, KS
6 March 2004
10:00 am
Metro Community College

 Campus Bookstore (bldg 7)

5730 North 30th Street
Omaha, NE
10:00 am
445th MED Det, 179th TRANS, and 118th CH Tm
USARTC
11101 Independence Blvd
Independence, MO
Reunion Trainings cont
13 March 2004
10:00 am
459th TRANS Co, 561st TRANS Det, 560th TRANS Det and 14th MED Det
USARTC
1110 North Fremont Ave
Springfield, MO
16 April 2004
7:00 pm
(89th RRC - TEAM 1)
C Co, 389th ENG Bn
USARTC
17879 Hwy 79
Middletown, IA
7:00 pm
(89th RRC - TEAM 2)
B Co, 389th ENG Bn
USARTC
404 West Heivy Street
Decorah, IA 
17 April 2004
10:00 am
(89th RRC - TEAM 1)
A Co, 389th ENG Bn
USARTC
1599 Wenig Road
Cedar Rapids, IA
10:00 am
(89th RRC - TEAM 2)
HQ, 389th ENG Bn
USARTC
10679 Airport Road
Dubuque, IA

Reunion Trainings, cont

17 April
3:00 pm
(89th RRC - TEAM 1)
HSC Det, 389th ENG Bn
USARTC
3440 North Division Street
Davenport, IA
3:00 pm
(89th RRC - TEAM 2)
949th MED Det
USARTC
2210 South Duff Street
Ames, IA

FRG COMMITTEE MEMBERS
Coordinator – Cheryl Monroe

Co-Coordinator – Nikki Gonzalas

Information – Terri Birch

Child Care – Kim Vogel

Treasurer – Nancy Laptad
Appreciation – Holli Triboulet

Fundraising – NEEDED

Event Planning – NEEDED

Newsletter – NEEDED

Telephone Tree – NEEDED

Casualty – NEEDED

Secretary - NEEDED

YOU’VE GOT E-MAIL?

414TH MP CO FRG
1043 E GUINEVERE

SPRINGFIELD MO 65807

Please send your e-mail address to cheryl.monroe@us.army.mil or call  417-890-0643  or toll-free 866-890-0643 to [image: image1.png]


receive future newsletters and mailings on-line.

